
Regular Town Board Meeting Minutes 
Tuesday October 8, 2024 

Community Center 5:00 p.m. 
 
Chairman Cushing called the meeting to order and noted that it was posted, published, and handicapped accessible in 
accordance with Wisconsin Open Meeting Laws. 
 
A moment of silence was observed to honor our troops here and abroad. Pledge of Allegiance was spoken. 
 
Present:  Chairman Cushing, Supervisor Fuhrman, Supervisor Schmitz, Clerk Myshchyshyn and Treasurer Murdoff. 
 
Motion by Fuhrman, second by Schmitz to approve the agenda as read. Motion carried. 
 
Motion by Fuhrman, second by Cushing to approve the minutes of the September 10, 2024, regular board meeting and 
the September 26, 2024, Budget meeting as posted.  Motion carried. 
 
Motion by Schmitz, second by Fuhrman to adopt the Treasurer’s report as read.  Motion carried. 
 
Messages/Announcements/Correspondence/Bid Submissions:  Building permits were considered 
 
Public Input – taken during the meeting. 
 

1. Town crew maintenance report:  Matt Strasburg – Cut out and patched where damage was done during a 
resident’s residential construction.  Lake Yawkey Road was also patched.  Crew is still waiting for the fixes for the 
Lower Kaubashine Rd construction project.  The crew filled the corner on South Shore that washed out.  It 
appears to be holding.  Checking equipment for winter.  All is in good working condition.  Salt Sand will be 
delivered on Thursday and Tuesday.  400 tons will be delivered at that time and the next 400 tons at a later date.  
All salt sand that was not used last winter and stored in Minocqua has been hauled back to Hazelhurst. 

2. Plan Commission did not meet. 
3. Hazelhurst Residents Laurie and Mike Demro talked about recommendations for the town in collecting the second 

installment for property taxes.  The Demro’s tax payment was lost in the mail, and they wish for more clarification 
in the Town’s newsletter about where the second installment for property taxes should be paid and for the Town 
to have a uniform procedure in handling second installment tax payments sent or dropped off at the Town Hall.  
Chairman Cushing indicated that it would be advisable for the Town to not accept second installment payments 
but return them to the property owner with instructions on where to pay.  Treasurer Murdoff indicated that it is best 
to do what Oneida County Treasurer’s office dictates, and she would check into it. 

4. Motion by Cushing, second by Fuhrman to approve a server’s license for Tia Marie Simpson.  Motion carried. 
5. Motion by Fuhrman, second by Schmitz to approve a beer and wine license for Sorry For Partying LLC.  Motion 

carried. 
6. No action was taken on the Hot Mix Trailer as the item already was sold. 
7. Discussion on upgrades to Lake Katherine Beach.  A resident called asking the town to make improvements. 
8. Budget meeting was set for October 15, 2024, at 4:00 p.m. at the Hazelhurst Town Hall. 
9. Discussion of when to hold the Annual Budget Meeting as Supervisor Fuhrman will be absent on the second 

Tuesday in November.  Chairman Cushing directed Clerk Myshchyshyn to call Wisconsin Towns Association to 
see if the town is allowed to push the meeting later into November. 

10. Motion by Cushing, second by Schmitz to approve the payment of bills.  Motion carried.  
 
Meeting adjourned at 5:33 p.m. 
 
Christy Myshchyshyn 
Clerk 


